
 

 

 

Mine Subsidence Board 

117 Bull Street, Newcastle West NSW 2302  

Tel  02 4908 4300  |  www.minesub.nsw.gov.au 

 

Ms Lauren Evans 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box  39 
Sydney  NSW  2001 
 
 
Via email:  lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear Lauren, 

Modification 2 to Mandalong Southern Extension Project 

SSD-5144 Modification 

I refer to your email dated 24 August 2016 providing the Mine Subsidence Board with an 
opportunity to comment on the proposed modification to Mandalong South.  

 I understand this modification will; 

 allow for the extended development of first workings associated with maingates for longwall 
panels 22 and 23 beyond the approved mine plan. 

 is not predicted to have any impacts on the natural or built surface environment with predicted 
subsidence undetectable. 

 Any subsequent secondary extraction of the extended longwalls will be subject to a separate 
modification application. 

In consideration of this the Mine Subsidence Board has no objection to the proposal. 

Should you require further information in relation to this matter please contact Mr Peter Evans ph 
0249084391. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Peter Evans 
Technical Manager 
Mine Subsidence Board 

1 September 2016 

 

Copy:  

 CEO 

 Manager Graphical Information 

 District Manager 
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